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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY
13th DECEMBER, 2010 AT 7.30 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

12/10/1 

Present:

Councillors Mrs. D. Goodman (Vice-Chair in the Chair), Mr. A. Lees, Mr. E. Roberts and Mr. S. Collins




Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk.



Also in attendance:


3 members of the public were present.  


Telford and Wrekin Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour.

12/10/2

Apologies:
Apologies were received from Cllr. Pat Hutchings (Chairman) who was in Australia and her apologies were accepted.  Apologies were also received from T&W Borough Councillor T. Kiernan.


12/10/3

Declarations of Interest:


None were declared.

12/10/4

Members of the public were invited to address the Parish Council on issues and concerns:


The Parish Council was thanked for providing a gritting service on the side roads during the recent cold and snowy weather.

12/10/5

Minutes:

The minutes of the meeting held on 8th October 2010 were confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

12/10/6

Standing Orders:



It was resolved to adopt the new Standing Orders.

12/10/7 

Street Lighting:
Due to the limited time for residents to respond with their opinion on turning the lights off between midnight and 6 am it was resolved to place this item on the January agenda.

12/10/8

Highways:

a. Speed of traffic along Wellington Road: Cllr. Lees reported that he had not received a response to his request from Stuart Freeman, T&W, for an update on actions so far taken in relation to the meeting held last month with Stuart Freeman.

b. SIDS: It was resolved to explore other avenues to reduce speeding because of the cost to buy a SID and the on-going costs of maintaining one.  It was resolved to revisit the idea of purchasing a SID at a later date if it was felt necessary.

c. Forest Glen – Mini Roundabout and Parking Restrictions: Awaiting response from Stuart freeman.

d. Mirror at the junction of Malthouse Bank and Huntington Lane: This was the responsibility of the Parish Council.  Cllr. Lees reported that a 26” diameter stainless steel mirror would cost £168 + a post at £86 + installation. It was resolved that Cllrs. Lees and Roberts would examine the location to ascertain the best position for a mirror and then seek permission from the landowner to install it.  It was resolved that they would report back at the January meeting.
e. Horses slipping on new road surfaces: Grit had been put down on the new road surface to prevent horses slipping.

f. Kerbing on Coalmoor Road: Regarding kerbing on Coalmoor Road and the Halt Sign with the junction of Dog in the Lane there had been no response from Stuart Freeman.
g. Signs facing the wrong way:The signs on Wellington Road down to the Forest Glen had now been turned to face the correct way.

h. Halt sign at the junction of Dog in the Lane and Coalmoor Road: Awaiting response from Stuart Freeman.  Subsequently Stuart Freeman has stated that the stop sign would have to be approved by the Department of Transport.  T&W’s view is that is unlikely that the D. of T. would support a request to the very low incidence of accidents, i.e. one slight injury during the last 5 years.
i. Witchwell Lane access problems: see minute 12/10/11

j. Arleston Hill Road Sign: It was reported that T&W stated that Arleston Hill was not considered large enough to have its own welcome sign. T&W’s statement was accepted due to possible precedents with all other hamlets within the parish.
k. Pot holes: Reported pot holes had been filled in very efficiency...
12/10/9

Village Entry Signs:

Due to the limited time for residents to respond with their opinion of the proposal for new village entry signs it was resolved to place this item on the January agenda.

12/10/10

STROWP:

The Clerk reported that he had spoken to Alec Connah and that there was only full membership available at cost in the region of £5000.  There was no “associate” membership.  The alternative was to contract STROWP to carry out a specific service for a fixed price.

12/10/11

Parking Signs for Witchwell Lane:

It was resolved to purchase two A3 signs from Signs Express at a cost of £37.00 + VAT.  Julie Kaminski, of April Cottage, would arrange for the two signs to be erected on private property.

The Clerk reported that T&W had no issues with the signs as they would be on private property.

12/10/12

Clerk’s Report:

a. The Clerk reported that the new grit bin had been installed at Huntington Lane.
b. The Clerk had sought legal advice in relation to gritting and it was resolved that information about grit and gritting would be placed in the February community Newsletter.

c. It was resolved that Cllr. Roberts would inspect the grit bins on a regular basis to make sure that they were full, and request replenishment from T&W as necessary. The Clerk would provide him with a list of locations.

d. An application for a grant had been submitted to HLSMCLC for planters at New Works.
e. The Clerk informed the PC that the copy dates for the Community Newsletter for 2011 were as follows and would be circulated to appropriate organisations:
January 24th for February.

March 28th for April – to include Chairman’s Report and Annual Report.

May 30th for June.

July 25th for August.

September 26th for October.

November 28th for December.

f. The application for a grant for the Wrekin Trundle had been submitted to Veolia by Marilyn Pietroni.

g. Benchwalks: 1000 new leaflets had been printed.

h. A letter, along with a location map, had been delivered to the Surface Mine protestors.

i. £££ Project: £1,750 was being given by T&W towards the development of the cemetery; this represented half of the total project cost.  A further £200 had been given for “community activity”.

12/10/13

Policy for dealing with the press/media:

The Clerk had put some initial thoughts in his report and had included two further documents in the circulation pack for councillors to read.  It was resolved to discuss the issue further at the January meeting.

12/10/14

Housing Needs Survey:

Cllr. Lees stated that there were still some unresolved questions particularly with the letter as it did not clearly identify the various sections and options on the survey form.

It was resolved that Cllr. Lees would discuss the matter with Fiona Stewart.

It was resolved that the Clerk would contact the Chairman for permission to use her signature on the letter.            
12/10/15

Planning:                                                                                                             
a. The Clerk reported that planning permission had been granted for a car port at Willowmoor Farm.

b. TWC/2010/0332
The Huntsman Inn, Wellington Road, Little Wenlock, Telford, Shropshire, TF6 5BH
Erection of a two storey extension to provide restaurant with accommodation above, erection of 1no. holiday let cottage, 3no. dwellings, associated access and a flag pole (Amended Plans and Additional Information Received).
The Clerk reported that:

a. More parking spaces had been made available by reducing the size of the gardens.

b. Delivery lorries could now turn within the grounds of pub so that they did not have to reverse onto the main road.

c. The 4 houses had been redesigned to look more like a barn conversion and had been physically linked to the pub.
The Parish Council resolved to uphold its original decision on the planning application (minute 07/10/17) and make no objections to the application.
12/10/16
Borough Liaison and Information:

T&W Borough Councillor updated the Parish Councillors on the spending review and on the reconfiguration of the services at the PRH and Shrewsbury Hospitals.

12/10/17
Individual report and updates from Parish Councillors:

a. Cllr. Lees reported that there had been an update on progress on the UK Coal site in the December issue of the Community Newsletter.  He reported that damage to fencing, vehicles and the ancient monument site by the protestors had taken place.  He reported that HLSMCLC meetings would now take place every two months and that 3 applications for grants had been received.
b. Cllr. Goodman reported that she had received correspondence from Janet Mees Robinson relating to an update of the RoW’s within the parish and requesting that the PC look at the suggestions that she has made.  It was resolved to place her document in the circulation pack for everyone to read and to revisit the matter at the January meeting.
12/10/18
Audit Report:

Cllr. Collins reported that he had been through the account books and all was satisfactory.  He had noted that there was a small error over the reconciliation of the accounts but that the Clerk had corrected the error.  The Clerk said that the external auditors dealt with the accounts as a single entity which had given rise to the confusion but that in future, so far as the account books are concerned, it might be better to separate the two accounts.

12/10/19
Budget for 2011/12:
It was resolved to set the budget for 2011/12 as outlined in the Clerk’s Report and enclosed as appendix 1 to these minutes.
12/10/20
Precept for 2011/12:

It was resolved to set the Precept at £11,000.  This means that the Precept has not been increased. 

12/10/21
Finance:
a. Balance on the Community Account on 7TH December was £6643.88 with all cheques cleared.  The balance on the Business Reserve Account is £ 5,784.76, £0.72 having been added as interest

b. It was resolved to make the following payments:

K. Smith Contracting
Grass Cutting



£35.25

Sharon Pickering

Bench repairs



£9.98

ALC



Law & Procedure Training

£20.00

Raby Sawmill

Christmas tree for village hall

£94.00

Prestige Print

Tom Pickering Benchwalks leaflet
£100.00

J.F. Marcham

Salary




£191.82

HMRC


PAYE




£47.96

J.F. Marcham

Expenses



£159.63

c. It was resolved to donate £80 to Wellington Cottage Care Trust for art materials.

12/10/22
Clerk’s Appraisal: The public were excluded under Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.

a. The Parish Council received a report on the Clerk’s appraisal.

b. The Parish Council resolved to include the editorship of the Community Newsletter and other work associated with it in the Clerk’s job description.

c. The Parish Council resolved to increase the Clerk’s pay by one increment to point SCP 21 and to increase the hours to 30 a month as from April 1st 2011.
12/10.23
Date of the next meeting:



The date of the next meeting is Monday 10th January 2011 at 7.30 pm.
4 | Page

